## **Correctional Primary Health Service**

## **Member Meeting Outcome**

The Australian Nursing and Midwifery Federation Tasmanian Branch (ANMF) met with members on 4 December 2019.

Members resolved the following:

- 1. **Associate Nurse Unit Manager (ANUM) positions:** Members request, as per the Nurses and Midwives (Tasmanian State Service Agreement) 2016, Clause 19, an ANUM on each site. That is: Hobart Remand Prison (HRP), Risdon Prison Complex (RPC), Mary Hutchins Women's Prison (MHWP), Ron Barwick Minimum Security Prison (RBMSP), Ashley Detention Centre (ADC) and Launceston Remand Prison (LRP). This matter has previously been raised by the ANMF and the ANMF seek an update for members on the progress of this matter.
- 2. **Medication Management:** E-Prescribing Members request an update regarding the business case. A formal letter will be sent requesting an update for members.
- 3. **Work Health and Safety (WHS) Concerns** in relation to reclassification of RBMSP to a medium security prison facility and ongoing matters at RPC in relation to: the maximum security medication trolley, the location of medication windows in Medium and wet weather gear for nurses working in Medium security for administering medications during lockdowns. A formal letter will be sent detailing members concerns, inclusive of a request, from members, for management to meet with them on 6 January 2020 and the ANMF/HACSU members will elect a second Health Safety Representative (HSR) in the time leading up to this meeting.
- 4. **Members are unsupportive of the Change Proposal for a change to rostering** citing multiple concerns that will be formally communicated to management as per the Change Proposal Feedback Process.

If you have any queries please do not hesitate to contact our Member Support Team on (03) 6223 6777. Alternatively, email membersupport@anmftas.org.au

Authorised by Emily Shepherd, Branch Secretary 5 December 2019